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Appendix 13 

Noise Monitoring Statement 

In my role as Nuisance Control Officer it is common practice to carry out monitoring visits to 

assess noise in hotspot areas and premises that have been subject to noise complaints 

against them. This activity is undertaken by visiting the area and making observations at street 

level without notifying the management at the premises. 

The Nuisance Control Team have conducted noise monitoring visits on the following dates:  

 
1. 20 April 2024 at 01:27 
2. 21 April 2024 at 00:32 
3. 26 April 2024 at 23:10 
4. 27 April 2024 at 23:46 

 
Video footage was captured during 20-21 April 2024 is available by accessing the following 
links: 
 
Alaturca Lounge 20 April 2024 at 01:27 
https://share.icloud.com/photos/0971aSGn0bZGCrXPVGhoLgnww 
 
Alaturca Lounge 20 April at 01:29 
https://share.icloud.com/photos/0834dXSEQBHEct3GEGrgdoohQ 
 
Alaturca Lounge 21 April 2024 at 00:32 
https://share.icloud.com/photos/0fdkbTgQibZpH6OX-flo3uBWA 
 
On 26 April 2024 at 23:10, observations were made from street level outside Alaturca Lounge 
and from across the road on the corner of Old Kenton Lane approximately 58.5m away. Loud 
music was audible at both locations and likely to be intrusive for local residential properties.  
 
On 27 April 2024 at 23:46, similar observations were made from street level outside Alaturca 
Lounge and from across the road on the corner of Old Kenton Lane. Loud music and heavy 
bass was detected at street level at both locations. Music levels observed on 27 April were 
much louder than those observed the previous night (26 April). A special note was made to 
document the loud music and bass which was audible inside our parked vehicle with the 
windows closed, parked on the corner of Old Kenton Lane approximately 58.5m away.  
 
The noise levels observed by Officers during all of our recent monitoring visited were deemed 
to be unreasonably loud and likely to cause widespread noise impact on the residential 
properties in the area. The visits clearly demonstrated that there was sound breakout of 
entertainment noise being emitted from Alaturca Lounge and there is no doubt that the current 
level of sound insulation at the premises is inadequate to contain the entertainment noise from 
these premises. 
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